
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers, 	 	 	 	         October/November 2021

Greetings and salutations through that name above all names, our Lord and Saviour Jesus 
Christ. We want to wish each of you a very merry Christmas and pray that you have the 
opportunity to celebrate the birth of our Saviour with friends and family. We also wish 
each and every one of you a Happy New Year and pray that you are able to face 2022 
with complete confidence in our God and His ability to provide for your every need.

The last couple months have gone by in a blur. We have been so very busy just as we are 
sure each of you have as well. I would like to update you on our building situation. First, 
I would like to thank those of you who have been able to give financially in support of the 
next facility for our church, it means the world to us. In November we were informed that 
the owner of our facility had lowered the asking price and it was promised to be 
purchased by another company. They came and visited the church and were taking 
measurements for how they would set up offices. It does not look as if we will be allowed 
to continue there as a church. Nevertheless, we find out the exact intentions of the new 
owner after the 18th of December. With that being said, we have looked at quite a few 
new facilities and have yet to find one that will meet the needs of the church. Please 
continue to pray with us as we look for a new facility. Also, please pray about your ability 
to assist us with this transition. It will be quite costly ($60k-$120k) to move into a new 
facility and we appreciate any assistance you are able to give (BIMI Account #1428).

We have had a very busy schedule of late. We started with the first annual YBC Harvest 
Festival. It was a great time of games and fun. Our church folks stepped up to the plate 
and created some amazing booths for the children and local visitors. We had a total of 11 
different game booths and a kitchen selling everything from hotdogs to cotton candy. We 
were bless to see many visitors and had a total of around 100 guests in attendance.  

We had a great Veterans Day service and were excited to see everyone in their uniforms. 
On a personal note, my wife and I celebrated our 27th anniversary this past November. I 
was blessed to be able to take her on a short two day get away and we greatly enjoyed the 
time together as we walked around the city of Yokohama. Finally, we closed out 
November with the celebration of Thanksgiving. It was such a great time of food and 
fellowship. We were blessed to hear the testimonies of several of our members and it was 
an all around success. Please pray for the following requests: 1. That we can find a 
facility quickly. 2. That the finances needed would be available for the transition. 3. That 
our incorporation comes through. Additionally, please be faithful to keep us, the local 
nationals, and the U.S. Military in prayer as we seek to win the lost for God’s glory.	
Until we meet again, God bless….   	 	 	 Because of Calvary, 	 	 	 	
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